

# Forrabury & Minster Parish Council



**Minutes : 10<sup>th</sup> November 2011**

Page 1 of 3

**Present** Cllr Ferrett, Cllr Hockin, Cllr Rodda, Cllr Dawson, Cllr Findlay, Cllr Brewer, Cllr Smith, Cllr Jarvis, Cllr Irving Little

**16.01 Apologies** – Cllr Day

**16.02 Declarations of Interest** – None Received

**16.03 Public Participation** – 2 members of the public present

- A member of the public raise concern, they had heard the road closure from Penally Hill to Treparrrett Posts primarily for drainage work and patching would again be closed next year for resurfacing. Clerk asked to write to highways for clarification.
- A member asked the council if item 14.07 (from previous meeting) ‘Whats important to the Village’ meant a Parish Plan would be resurrected. The Council response is there are no plans following previous attempts to create a Parish Plan met with apathy. However the Council is conscious that the Localism Bill will make it more difficult to object to planning applications without some form of Village Plan, and propose to work up a basic Plan and consult within the village.
- A member of the public raised concern that the trees on the river bank adjacent to the Car Park were very close to the edge and reminded the Council that, in the Valency River Management Plan, trees with roots in the river should be cut back. Clerk to write to Environment Agency and ask for a full report from there last survey and date of next survey.

**16.04 Minutes**

Minutes of the meeting held on 13<sup>th</sup> October 2011 – Proposed by Cllr Smith the minutes be accepted as a true record. Seconded by Cllr Jarvis. Cllr Irving-Little abstained not at meeting. All in favour. **Resolved.**

Minutes of the meeting held on 27<sup>th</sup> October 2011 – Proposed by Cllr Hockin the minutes be accepted as a true record. Seconded by Cllr Irving-Little. All in favour. **Resolved.**

**16.05 Matters to report (only) from previous meetings minutes**

Nothing reported

**16.06 Matters to report**

Nothing reported

**16.07 Items from previous meeting**

Camelford Leisure Centre – The chair asked council to consider, when setting the precept for next year, any support the Council may wish to offer. Cllr Findlay proposed the council consider any request for support in the future. Seconded by Cllr Hockin. One abstention eight in favour. **Resolved.**

EA Flood Plan – Same position as last month, EA have scaled down the plan. Awaiting a draft copy.

Adrian Prescott (Clerk)

Signed Chairman.....*D.J. Ferrett*.....

